
 

 

 

 

SALT LAKE CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE: August 1, 2006 
 

SUBJECT: Interlocal Agreement with Utah Department of Transportation  
for concrete polymer overlay on the Jordan River Bridge deck  
on 2100 South  

 

AFFECTED COUNCIL DISTRICTS: District 2 
 

STAFF REPORT BY: Gary Mumford 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE DEPT. Department of Public Services 
AND CONTACT PERSON: Max Peterson 
 
 

 
Recently, the City reconstructed 2100 South Street from 900 West to Redwood Road with 80% 
of the cost coming from Federal Highway Surface Transportation Program and Bridge 
Replacement funds.  Since some federal funds are remaining, the Engineering Division would 
like to place a concrete polymer overlay on the deck of the Jordan River Bridge.  The Utah 
Department of Transportation will install the overlay in August in conjunction with other 
bridge overlays.  Sufficient project funds are remaining in the capital improvement program 
from this project to meet the 20% local match of $31,583.  The Engineering Division is not 
requesting any additional appropriation of City funds.  
 
Rehabilitation of the bridge over the Jordan River on 2100 South was completed about one-
year ago.  Adding a polymer overlay will help preserve the bridge, extend the service life of 
the bridge deck, and protect the bridge from salt damage.  This type of overlay is similar to 
other bridge overlays that the Utah Department of Transportation has successfully completed.  
It can be installed with minimum disruption to traffic.  
 
Under amendments made by the 2003 Legislation to the Interlocal Cooperative Act, City 
Council action is not required for interlocal agreements except when the interlocal agreement 
includes any of the following: 

• Acquires or transfers real property 
• Construction of a facility or improvements to real property 
• Bonding 
• Sharing taxes or other revenue  
• Agreements that includes an out-of-state public agency  
• Agreements that require budget adjustments to the City’s current or future budgets 
• Creation of an interlocal agency  

A Council resolution is required for this interlocal agreement because it involves 
improvements to real property.   
 
CC: Rocky Fluhart, Sam Guevara, Rick Graham, Max Peterson 
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